SCHOOL REPORT TO GALLATIN CO. BOARD OF EDUCATION

Gallatin County Elementary School
January 15, 2013
SPECIAL EVENTS: 
January 11- Assembly by the Cincinnati Zoo featuring their ‘cats’ paid for by Gallatin Steel funds

January 14- Connecting with Characters after school activity Coordinated by Pam Scudder and Donna Kannady Last year we had several winners of this contest
January 17- PTSO Market Day delivery and monthly meeting
January 28-  Bookworm Buddies reading project by Donna Kannady after school

January 29- A visit from Miss Pat of Cincinnati’s Freedom Center to talk with our 2nd grade students about Martin Luther King Jr. and related topics
PLAYGROUND REPORT:
Playground is safe but receiving little use as the wet and cold weather prevents outdoor activity. We expect to have swings installed by spring.
STUDENT ACHIEVMENT:
MAP testing was administered to all students in December 2nd grade students showed a 10% gain percent of students at or above grade level mean score in reading and a one percent increase in math. First grade increased their math scores by 10 percent points higher. Kindergarten tested for the 1st time this year.
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT and TRAININGS:

January 10- Autism Cadre (which has 3 staff members from the LE) met at OVEC 
January 15 and 16- Laura Hartke, Tammy Walters, and Catie Rolph attend KCM training
HOW WE GOT BETTER AND WHO DID IT:
1. Angie Jones, Kelly Middendorf, and Olivia Kremer shared the writing instruction strategies they gained in a December training they attended..
2. Amanda New and the Safety Committee surveyed the parents, analyzed the survey information and made recommendations to the SBDM about procedure changes to make our school safer.
3. In Laura Hartke’s 2nd grade class- every student in the class earned enough points (250 in a week) in a Sumdog statewide internet-based math contest of doing math problems correctly to earn the cookie party reward. Our school finished 110th out of 578 schools. 
